
NORTHBAY  
HEALTHCARE

November 7, 2019

Office of Statewide Health Planning and 
Development Seismic Compliance Unit  2020 W El 
Camino Ave. Suite 800  Sacramento, Ca 95833  
Email: SeismicComplianceUnit@oshpd.ca.gov

Re: NorthBay Healthcare AB 2190 Attestation

To Whom it May Concern,

This letter serves as the attestation required in AB 2190 that NorthBay HealthCare’s Board of 
Directors is aware of the deadline to meet Seismic Compliance on January 1, 2030. NorthBay 
HealthCare is comprised of two Acute Care Hospitals, VacaValley Hospital (OSHPD Facility ID: 
15807) and NorthBay Medical Center (OSHPD Facility ID :11019). Both facilities are compliant with 
the SPC requirement set forth and have plans to be compliant with NPC 5 by January 1, 2030.

Sincerely,

Aimee Brewer President, NorthBay Healthcare Group 
Phone: (707) 646-5006 Email: abrewer@northbay.org


